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embryonic stages. In interspecific hybrid pupae of D. metzii and D. leticiae, strong forma-
zan staining of isozymes at positions 2,1, and 01  is sometimes observed, indicating abnormal-
ly high activity of structural gene ODH 3  during the pupal stage. For example, the pupae of 
both metzii A/leticiae Bd hybrids in Fig. 5a,b and of leticiae B/metzii A hybrids (Fig. 
5c,d) showed strongly staining isozymes at positions 2,1, and 01,  instead of the expected 
3,4,5 pattern. Metzii A /leticiae B hybrids assayed as single adult females sometimes 
showed the expected 3,4,5 triplet pattern, but often only a single isozyme at position 3 was 
observed, indicating that activity of the paternal ODHC  allele was undetectable. In con-
clusion our studies indicate that regulation of subunit sharing between ODH structural genes 
may be disturbed in third instar larvae, pupae, and adult stages of hybrids of D. metzii and 
D. leticiae. The parental species were shown by Pipkin (1968) to differ in multiple translo-
cations. Similar results regarding ODH isozyme patterns have been obtained for D. metzii/D. 
peliewae hybrids. 
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Mukherjee, A.S. and A. Das. University of 	A case of segregation distortion has been 
Calcutta, India. A recombination associated 	observed in the inbred laboratory strain, 
segregation - distortion in D. ananassae. 	px-pc, of D. ananassae. It is comparable to 

the SD action of D. melanogaster (Sandier et 
al, 1959), but unlike SD, this phenomenon is 

associated only with the recombinant classes and in both sexes. The recombinant classes px + 
and + pc from the px pc/+ + (male or female) parent are not complementary to each other; px 
flies appear in the progeny in a much higher proportion than the pc. The proportion of the 
complementary non-recombinant classes is close to 1:1 (the mean K values, i.e. the propor-
tion of px pc among all non-recombinants, vary from 0.46 to 0.55). There is considerable 
inequality of the complementary recombinant classes in both sexes (i.e. px pc/+ + male as 
well as female) but it is unusually high in the male (K values, i.e. the proportion of px 
among all recombinants, are always close to 1.0) (Table 1). In testcrosses with px +1+ pc, 

Table 1 
Distribution of testcross progeny and K values in heterozygous males and females. Genotypes 
of F1 parents: px pc/+ + x px pc/px pc in Expts. 1-6 and px +1+ Pc x px pc/px pc in Expts. 7-8 

Expt. 	Sex of hetero- 	++ 	pxpc 	 No. of 

	

No. 	zygote parent 	 b /a+b 	px/c 	pc/d 	c /c+d 	crosses 

	

1 	Female 	1892 	1694 	0.48 	1028 	323 	0.76 	45 

	

2 	Female 	460 	448 	0.49 	345 	75 	0.83 	13 

	

3 	Female 	681 	750 	0.52 	631 	84 	0.88 	19 

	

4 	Male 	 1091 	979 	0.46 	399 	1 	0.99 	29 

	

5 	Male 	 709 	746 	0.51 	405 	4 	0.99 	20 

	

6 	Male 	 370 	451 	0.55 	215 	2 	0.99 	12 

	

7 	Female 	219 	355 	0.62 	859 	740 	0.53 	21 

	

8 	Male 	 38 	147 	0.80 	982 	931 	0.53 	26 

the non-recombinant px and pc classes were in equal proportion and the recombinant px pc and 
+ + classes were highly disproportionate, thus conforming with the data of the previous set 
(Table 1). Tests on viability and penetrance of the mutants px and pc, in relation to the 
wild type (a6+) or px pc double recessive, do not show any abnormality. It is, therefore, 
suggested that there may be certain genetic factor or factors closely associated with the px 
locus, whose function is to prevent the recovery of that recombinant class which is separated 
from the factor following the exchange. It may be noted that this case of segregation dis-
tortion perhaps records the first example of the phenomenon in a species in which spontaneous 
crossing over in males is quite frequent, unlike other species of Drosophila. The results 
presented above, however, do not exclude the possibility of a type of nonrandom disjunction 
(Novitski, 1967, Ann. Rev. Genet., 1: 71-86), somehow operating in both sexes 


